Camden Town Council Meeting August 21, 2014 Camden Town Office

The regular meeting of the Camden Town Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Council President, Jeff Sieber. Present were Member Richard Fite, Member Kandance Funk, Attorney Anne Briggs, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, and eight guests.

Minutes from the July 17th meeting were approved by a motion from Mr. Fite, seconded by Ms. Funk. The Docket and Claims Allowance were also approved by a motion from Mr. Fite, seconded by Ms. Funk.

New Business:

- 1. Laura Wall, CCEDC Director spoke to the increase in dues. The population in Camden went up by 67 people based on the latest census report. The present contract expires in October, 2015. The council agreed to pay the contracted amount by a motion from Ms. Funk and seconded by Mr. Fite.
- 2. Judie Peters was present to request a one day forgiveness on the cost to rent the Community Building for her mothers' estate auction which will take place in November. The request was granted by a motion from Mr. Fite and seconded by Ms. Funk.
- 3. Glendon Wolf addressed employee health insurance for next year. Renewal forms will come in a week after Labor Day which will give time to study the rates and benefits before renewal date in December. If changes are made, it is possible to incur a \$2,000 a month increase in premiums; and once a change is made, there is no going back. At this time it looks best to stay put.
- 4. Ordinance 2014-1—An Ordinance Establishing a Village Post Office Fund was approved by a motion from Ms. Funk and seconded by Mr. Fite.
- 5. Burning Rules—Anne will research this topic and report at the September 18th meeting.
- 6. Pete Wagoner gave an update on the Rail Corridor. Sending a letter in support of this project was approved by a motion from Mr. Sieber and seconded by Ms. Funk.

Old Business:

- 1. Rusty Good is to redo the graveled alleys Saturday, August 23rd.
- 2. No appointment to Area Plan.
- 3. Jerry has received nothing on wellhead protection plan.
- 4. No update on chlorine change-over.
- 5. No new properties to receive letters to clean up.

Mr. Sieber congratulated the Lions Club on another successful horse and tractor pull.

Kentucky Mountain Mission collection will be September 27-28. Please use the front door.

2015 Budget Public Hearing will be September 18th and the budget will be adopted at the October 16th

Regular Council Meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. by a motion from Mr. Fite and seconded by Ms. Funk.

	Camden Town Council
	Jeff Sieber, President
ATTEST:	Richard Fite
P. A. Casserly Clerk-Treasurer	Kandance Funk